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M r .  Paul Costel lo  
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Paul: 

J u s t  a note  t o  thank you f o r  arranging f o r  President  Nixon t o  
send a telegram t o  Rear Admiral Donald Baxter MacMillan (USNR- 
R e t )  Easter Sunday, Apr i l  6, on the  occasion of t he  60th anni- 
versary of Admiral Richard Peary's discovery of t he  North Pole.. 
Admiral Mac, now 94 and r e t i r e d  t o  h i s  home a t  473 Commercial 
S t r ee t ,  Provincetown, Massachusetts, is t h e  s o l e  survivor of 

I 

I that h i s t o r i c  expedition. 

You'll be pleased t o  know t h a t  telegrams and c i t a t i o n s  are also 
being sen t  by Secretary of t he  Navy Chafee, Secretary of Trans- 
por ta t ion  Volpe, Governor Sargeant of Massachusetts, Senators 
Kennedy and Brooke, Congressman Hastings Keith, the  Apollo 11 
Astronauts, Bowdoin College, t h e  National Geographic Society 
the  Explorers Club, the  Schooner Bowdoin Society,  Lowell 
and the Selectmen of Provincetown. 
South Weymouth a l s o  hopes t o  perform an u n o f f i c i a l  f 
s a l u t e  Admiral Mac. 

Your kind e f f o r t s  were instrumental  i n  making this 
t h i s  dist inguished Arctic explorer poss ib le  and 
my s ince re  thanks. 

Sincerely yours, 

The USNAR Squadron 

Larry Baker 
V i c e  President 
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I P. S. Sincere thanks fo r  

I Larry Baker 
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